Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 

January 30, 2003
1st Floor Lounge Gordon Hall
3:15 pm 
Members present: M. Sadler, E. Mannikka,  C. Young, F. Slack,
M. Dively, 


G. Wilson, M Swinker, T. Warman, C. Zoni
Excused:  B. Carter, J. Myers
Meeting called to order at 3:15 p.m.
Minutes from January 23 were approved on a Swinker/Mannikka  motion with the following corrections:
change to read:  non-textbook.
To fill the vacancy created by Larry Feldman, Dr. James Myers, Math dept. will join the LSC committee for this current term.  He joins with the understanding that he will miss one meeting/month because of dept commitments.  

There was a discussion about the Information Literacy Task Force’s request to endorse their initiative. The LSC supports the Task Force initiative and recognizes the importance of addressing information literacy needs across the curriculum.  Committee members made the following suggestions to the document they reviewed:
1) in what ways do the standards address the retrieval of non-textual information such as images, arts, architecture, and cinema?

2) in Standard 4, there was a question about the use of the word “product”

3) implementation phase, year 4 Through Liberal Studies: suggest deleting the phrase “as an alternative to CO 101” in the first bulleted item

4) second bulleted item; suggest that information literacy skills be integrated in new sections of LBST 499 when appropriate, rather than as a discrete section. 
Approved Liberal Studies revisions for the following programs:

Bachelor of Science Education-Education of Persons with Hearing Loss (name
change is proposed as part of program revision- at UWUCC) on a Zoni/Dively motion.

Bachelor of Arts English on a Warman/Wilson motion.

Bachelor of Science Education - Early Childhood Education on a Wilson/Swinker motion.

Bachelor of Science Education - Elementary Education on a Swinker/Zoni motion.
On a Zoni/Swinker motion, approved Type III writing approval to Dr. Judith Villa for ENGL 122 Literary Analysis with the following recommendations: 1) short in-class writing – these appear to be ungraded yet contribute 10% to the final grade, 2) questioned whether 60-70 pages of writing is manageable for students/faculty, 3)change to new prefix ENGL, 4) alternative to “in-class, timed writing” -  understand the reason, but there seems to be some contradiction between the two paragraphs for this assignment, 5) discussed reference to the course as Literary Analysis seminar – can this be clarified? 6) two items of clarification: McVitty Auditorium rather then Sprowls –also consider that this may not be available next year because of renovations -- Copies Now is on Oakland Ave rather than 9th St. 7) there was comment on the use of abbreviations on the course calendar that are not considered standard, 8) consider rewording the sentence in, About The Calendar: What we do Every Day, that reads “since I don’t know what this class is going to be like”. This statement could be misinterpreted by a student to mean something very different from what is intended.  
Discussion about LS curriculum revision ensued. Mary Sadler is working on finding a consultant. 
Discussion about First Year Experience models and agreed to examine different models in preparation for the development of this concept at IUP. 

Adjourned at 4:50 pm

